

Lynda Lowry

CFO & Director Ex Officio City Clerk Ex Officio Treasurer

Boise City Hall

150 N. Capitol Boulevard

Mailing Address

P. O. Box 500 Boise, Idaho 83701-0500

Phone

208/384-3722

Fax 208/388-4777

TOTAL SECTION OF

TDD/TTY 800/377-3529

Web

www.cityofboise.org

Mayor

David H. Bieter

City Council

President Elaine Clegg

Council Pro Tem Lauren McLean

Maryanne Jordan Scot Ludwig Ben Quintana TJ Thomson

Finance & Administration

July 22, 2016

Dear Bidder,

Notice of Intent to Award Contract: IRFP 16-251 Researcher for the History of President Franklin Delano Roosevelt's visit

There was no response to the IRFP 16-251.

Pursuant to City Purchasing Code, in the event no bids or proposals are received, City staff is empowered to negotiate on the open market an agreement for products and/or services that meet the City's requirements and are cost-effective.

This letter is to notify you that the City, after reviewing open market proposals, are recommending the contract be awarded to Jim Duran.

Thank you for your interest in meeting the needs of the City of Boise. Your participation in the process is appreciated.

Sincerely,

Tammil eatham

Tammi Leatham
Purchasing Specialist
Boise City Purchasing
208-384-3716